The issue of  Nontank Vessel Response Plans should be a source of embarrassment to the Coast Guard.  As of yet, they have not published a Notice of Proposed Rulemaking.  Of interest, the Coast Guard says that it will now enforce a law that was passed a long time ago.  This same law requires the promulgation of regulations which has not yet occurred. It does not take a very long stretch of imagination to believe that if the COSCO BASIN incident had not occurred than a rulemaking may not have happened for years if ever.

A more important issue is the Coast Guard’s continued misuse of Navigation and Vessel Inspection Circulars (NVIC).  

The Coast Guard in paragraph 6 of NAVIGATION AND VESSEL INSPECTION CIRCULAR NO. 01-05, CHANGE – 1 entitled “Subj: CH-1 TO NVIC 01-05, INTERIM GUIDANCE FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND REVIEW OF RESPONSE PLANS FOR NONTANK VESSELS” states :
“6. DISCLAIMER.
a. This document is intended only to provide guidance to industry for preparing response plans. While the guidance contained in this document may assist the industry, public, Coast Guard, and other Federal and State regulators in applying statutory and regulatory requirements, the guidance is not a substitute for applicable legal requirements nor is it a regulation itself. Thus, it is not intended to, nor does it impose legally-binding requirements on any party, the Coast Guard, other Federal agencies, the States, local government, tribes, or the regulated community.

b. This document does not bind the Coast Guard in any way in developing regulations. A response plan that complies with this guidance may ultimately not comply with the regulations, once issued. In which case, the plan may require revision by the vessel owner or operator to comply with the regulations.”

Far too often NAVIC’s have become a very poor substitute for Federal Regulations.  Worst still, Coast Guard personnel frequently use NAVIC’s as if they are requirements instead of guidance.
Without a doubt, the Coast Guard should enforce federal laws.  Also, they should cause regulations to be promulgated in a timely fashion.  Finally, they should stop misusing NAVIC’s.
